

The Australian Rangeland Society

Council Meeting No. 262 Minutes

Time: 5.25pm (QLD Time); **Date:** 1st August 2018 by Teleconference

1. **Present:** David Phelps, Don Burnside, Bob Shepherd, Angus Whyte, Cathy Waters (until 7.10pm) & Megan Munchenberg (after 7.10pm)

Apologies: Andrew Ash & Dionne Walsh

2. **Minutes of the previous meeting:**

Motion: That the minutes of Council Meeting No. 261 held on the 28th February 2018 by teleconference be approved.

Moved: Don Burnside

Seconded: David Phelps

Carried

3. **Business arising from the minutes:**

- A. **ARS Strategic Plan** - telephone meeting to be held between David Phelps, Don Burnside & Bob Shepherd 4.00 to 5.00pm Saturday 4th August 2018 to continue with actions as outlined before the Port Augusta ARS Conference.
- B. **The RMN** – List of grazing industry newsletters published by Dept of Agriculture & Fisheries Queensland on the FutureBeef website were compiled by Bob Shepherd. Additional newsletters from relevant organisations are needed from other states & the NT as possible outlets for RMN articles. These could include pastoral industry, indigenous groups, NRM groups, Pastoral Boards, Bush Heritage (and other like-minded organisations), extension organisations, etc **(all Council members to action; Bob to collate list)**
- C. **2024 IRC bid** – check with Noelene Duckett that Dana Kelly's letter (3rd March 2018) made it into the RMN **(Note: the deadline was missed. (Bob to action))**
- D. **2024 IRC bid** – Done – additional correspondence from David Phelps to be sent to Council. The IRC/IGC will now be held in 2025, but the date for bids may remain the same. Offers of support and funding come with provisos on the use of designated venues/localities. Tentative offers are:- South Australia \$200K, Central Australia \$100K, Darwin \$50K. The NT government may consider a joint NT/SA congress. Non-ARS Council members are prepared to help organise a bid eg Nicole Spiegel DAFQ Charters Towers. A meeting outside ARS Council is required within the next month to progress the bid and enlist additional people. David to email for the selection of a suitable date **(David to action)**
- E. **Adelaide Convention Centre** – a brief report to be written and circulated to ARS Council members after David's 2017 visit **(David to action)**
- F. **International Year of Rangelands & Pastoralists** – the RMS of Mongolia is advancing the IYR&P. ARS may need to write a letter of support. Dana Kelly is enlisting support of the Australian Government. The actual year is still uncertain **(item on standby)**
- G. **ARS awards** – Current fellowships are for outstanding service to the ARS and the rangelands. There is a need for a new category of award for those who have given outstanding service to the rangelands only. Points of discussion were:-
- Need for ARS Council to ratify these awards at the next AGM
 - Presentation of an award at the biennial ARS Conference
 - An open call for nominations ie not just ARS members
 - The award could also include prizes (ARS membership, cash (sponsored), medals, plaques, etc)

- Enlist input from the Biennial Conference Organising Committee if the awards are presented at ARS conferences
- Present awards in the home region of the recipient with the closest ARS Council member being the presenter.
- Emails received to date to be circulated to ARS Council members **(Don to action)**

- H. Publications Committee** - letters written to new members Ann Waters-Bayer & Jenny Silcock. **(Done)**
- I. Role Statements for Publications Committee Members** - A suitable motion is to be developed by email for consideration by Council over the next 10 days. **(Done)** but need to check that they are not still drafts. **(Bob to action)**
- J. Congratulatory letter to Port Augusta ARS Conference Organising Committee** – Final report has been received; letter now to be written **(Bob & David to action)**
- K. Updating the 1984 book “Management of Australia’s Rangelands”** – the issue is on the back-burner. A copy of Ron Hacker’s email on costs to be re-sent to ARS Council members **(David to action)**
- L. Associate Editors of The Rangeland Journal** - Appointment letters to Prof. Graciela Metternicht and Dr. Steven Bray have been written – check that they have been sent **(Done)**
- M. State Library of NSW membership cheque** – To be deposited by secretary into the ARS bank account. **(Done)**
- N. ARS travel and study grants** – These grants can be re-advertised in the RMN for this year **(Done)**
- O. Paid ARS Life Membership** – no progress to date. Logistics of proposal to be drafted by end of 2018 **(Don to action)**
- P. Roles of the Publications Committee**
- Recommendation 3: item 3 to be redrafted **(Done)**
 - Recommendation 3: item 5 to be redrafted **(Done)**
- Q. Publications Committee appointment** - Mr. Daryl Green to be appointed on the usual terms and conditions. **(Done)**
- R. ARS Conference Canberra 2019** - An initial report be requested for the next ARS Council meeting after a phone hook-up between David Phelps, Ken Hodgkinson & Mark Stafford-Smith – See General Business item “a”
- S. Mark Stafford-Smith Award** – An article is to be written for the RMN **(Don to action)**
- T. Underfunding of rangeland-based NRM groups** – a letter has been drafted **(Bob, David & Megan to finalise and send)**

4. Correspondence

(See Appendix 1.)

Motion: That the inwards correspondence be received & outwards endorsed.

Moved: Bob Shepherd

Seconded: Cathy Waters

Carried

5. Business Arising from Correspondence

- **Burleigh Dodds Science Publishing** (email 31st July 6.13am) Ron Hacker urged caution as CSIRO are our current publisher. David to circulate relevant emails to Council **(David to action)**
- **Science & Technology Australia** (email 25th July 2018 8.50pm) Membership costs to be ascertained and send to Council members **(Bob to action)**

6. Reports

6.1 Membership Report (Don)

11 July 2018

Summary: There are 174 current paid up and complimentary members. There are 57 members yet to pay, and 14 expired complimentary members who have been invited to join.

The detail:

- We had 193 members who were financial at 31 December 2017. This includes 21 people who opted for the three-year memberships and hence will not need to renew until the end of 2019.
- Renewals as at 5 July 2018 are shown below.
- Ten (10) members have taken up 2018-2020 memberships, giving a total of 31 members who have ‘multi-year memberships’.
- The rate of memberships renewals has slowed to a trickle which is concerning. Fifty seven (57) members who were paying members in 2017 are still to pay in 2018. Monthly renewals continue to be sent to all those outstanding.
- Fourteen (14) members whose complimentary status expired at 31 December 2017 are being sent renewal notices in the hope that they will elect to continue as paid membership. The likelihood that many of these will join is low, especially the 8 student prize winners from the IRC in July 2016.

Membership at 5 July 2018

Category	Hardcopy Journal + RMN	E-journal + RMN	RMN only	Total
Paying members 2017	114* (86**)	50* (40**)	29* (10**)	193* (136**)
New members to date in 2018	4	2		6
Total paid members to date in 2018	90	42	10	142
Complimentary members expiring end of 2017***	0	14	0	14
Complimentary members for 2018****	5	27	0	32
Institutional subscribers	10	81	0	91
Total	133 (123)	174 (93)	29 (29)	336 (245)

* 2017 paying members to pay in 2018

** number paid for 2018 (and beyond) as at 5 July 2018

*** includes IRC student prize winners and some members of 2017 Conference Organising Committee – these have been invited to join as paying members.

**** there are currently 34 complimentary members, but two volunteered to pay for 2018

***** total including institutional subscribers (in brackets ARS members only)

Discussion from membership report:

- A letter is to be written to non-renewed members giving them 7 days to renew (Don to draft)
- Delete non-renewing complimentary members for 2017 if they have not paid by the end of the following year; but issue invitations for up to six months to re-join.
- Send unpaid list to respective ARS Council members to chase up (Don to send list)

Motion: That the membership report be accepted.

Moved: Don Burnside

Seconded: Cathy Waters

Carried

6.2 Financial Report (Don)

Overall financial situation for year ended 4 July 2018.

Our overall financial position for the year to date is shown in the table below. As at July 4, total assets were \$150,918.64, and net assets were **\$149,203.64**.

INCOME	Jan 1 to July 4, 2018 (GST excl)	Comments
Total ARS Membership Income	\$13,618	Some subs received before Jan 1. However, since then, subs coming in slower than desirable. About 30% members still to pay. Are being hassled monthly.
Total Conference income	\$2,941	All conference income is now in

Journal income (special issues and CSIRO dividends)	\$26,600	RRR Special Issue (University of New England) - \$16,600 Northern Development Special Issue (CSIRO) - \$10,000
Interest income	\$364	
GST Refund from ATO	\$4,324	Q4 2017 GST received Jan 2018
Miscellaneous income		
TOTAL INCOME	\$47,847	
EXPENSES		
Bank service charges	\$384	
GST paid to ATO	\$2,013	Q1 2018 GST
Professional fees	\$1,530	2017 Audit
Marketing and promotion (website, travel grants, social media support)	\$1,577	Includes, Heidi Wright (\$120 per month) and Website management (Noelene Duckett)
Conference expenses	\$7,828	all conference costs are now in
Journal expenses	\$18,182	Full payment for payment of TRJ for calendar year 2018
Newsletter costs		
Council costs	\$616	Webex
Corporate costs	\$694	High cost due to failure to lodge change of directors with ASIC
Honoraria (Publications Chair, Book keeper)		
TOTAL EXPENSES	\$32,824	
PROFIT/ LOSS	\$15,023	

Balance of Accounts at 31 March 2018	Actual
Operating Cheque Account 8347	\$367
Conference Account 8363	\$59
Savings Account 8721	\$149,910
Membership Account 3504	\$82
Petty cash conference	\$500
Total cash	\$150,918.64

Outstanding accounts receivable and payable		
Honorarium owed to Chair, PC	-\$2,500.00	for full year 2017-2018
Honorarium owed to SME	-\$1,013.70	for Jan 1 - July 4, 2018
GST owed by ATO	\$785.00	Q2 2018
Net assets	\$149,203.64	

Notes on financial Report

- **Membership income.** This is behind budget, with 57 paying members (29%) still to pay for 2018. Monthly reminders bring in a few each time, but we need some further hassling via the RMN and more direct contact. For discussion.
- **Journal income.** Income has been received for two special issues of the Journal (RRR and Northern Development), and for the 2017 Conference Special Issue which will be published early in 2019. We cannot expect further income from special issues until late 2019 at the earliest.
- **Marketing and promotion expenses.** Includes payments being made to Wright Social for posts on Social Media (\$120/mth) and a payment of \$833 made to Noelene Duckett for her management of the website after Camilla Osborn's resignation and before Russell Grant's recent appointment.
- **Journal expenses.** Full year payment of \$18,182 to CSIRO for publication of TRJ under the new contract. This compares favourably with full year payment of \$29,091 under the previous contract.

- **Council costs.** Significantly reduced costs for communications due to switch to Webex.
- **Corporate costs.** Represents fines paid to ASIC for Don's late notification of change in Directors (resignation Carol, appointment Bob). Mea Culpa.

Motion: That the financial report be accepted and accounts passed for payment.

Moved: Don Burnside

Seconded: Gus Whyte

Carried

6.3 Publication Committee Report (11th July 2018)

Since the last report to Council the Publications Committee (PC) has met on 16 May 2018 and 27 June 2018. A quorum of members was not present for the meeting on 28 March 2018 and business transacted at that meeting was ratified by members present on 16 May. The following matters arising from the meetings of 16 May and 27 June are forwarded for Council's information and consideration.

a) The Rangeland Journal

Issue 3 of volume 40 has recently been published. This brings the publishing schedule back on track after the slippage associated with the Chinese special issue last year. The total page count for the first three issues is approx. 300 so we are on track to meet the 600 page target for the year. There have been 67 submissions to the end of June and if this rate is maintained in the second half the journal will exceed the usual total of 120-130. Two special issues (SIs) are currently progressing well, northern Australian development and 19th Biennial conference. The former will be published in 2018 and the latter early in 2019. At this stage we do not have a second SI contracted for 2019. There are currently two possibilities but it is early days for both. Another SI topic is under discussion for 2020.

The journal's impact factor (IF) for 2017 (released in June) was 1.080, down slightly from 1.211 the previous year, due to the low rate of citation of papers published in 2016. This is disappointing, given the strong interest (through Web of Science) in several papers published in SIs in 2016. In contrast, there was a high citation rate for papers published in 2015 (87 citations from 58 papers, which if repeated for 2016 would have raised the IF to 1.5). Hopefully, 2016 papers will be quoted more widely in 2018. Despite the slight drop in IF the journal retained its overall position and is ranked at 118 out of 158 journals in the Ecology category.

The annual publisher's report on the performance of the journal was received towards the end of April and has been discussed at length within the PC. The abridged version (without financials) has also been distributed to Associate and Advisory Editors. The report and the financial statement are attached.

b) Range MANAGEMENT Newsletter

The July issue of RMN is currently in preparation. As usual the Editor, Noelene Duckett, is looking for interesting articles to complement the more administrative matters that are reported in the RMN.

c) web site

Russell Grant has taken up the role of Web Site Editor with effect from 18 June. I am relieved to have Russell back in this position as the performance of the previous incumbent was not satisfactory. Unfortunately we are having on-going difficulties with ZymZen, the most immediate of which is that Russell has not yet been given administrators access to the site and so Noelene Duckett is continuing to post material to the site.

The performance of our web site host has been poor for several months. This situation started with the closure of FatBeehive (a UK company) in Australia and the transfer of their business to the new company, ZymZen. It was greatly compounded by the hacking of their server by 'terrorists' operating from Pakistan, apparently targeting some NGOs who work in that area and whose web sites are also hosted by ZymZen. It has been necessary for ZymZen to transfer all of their business to another data centre and this is still not complete. The migration of the ARS site has been scheduled for 12-13 July although there is some indication that it may occur earlier. Once the migration is complete Noelene and Russell will need to check that the general functionality is satisfactory and Don Burnside will need to check the payment functionality.

ZymZen and CSIRO Publishing are cooperating to establish the link from the Members Area of the ARS web site to the TRJ page of CSIRO Publishing, as required under the new publishing contract. The cost will be \$160/hr plus GST and the job will take 2-3 hours. There are a number of other site development projects that have been delayed in recent months (particularly related to the RMN index and past conference papers). We will probably see no progress on these until after the site migration is finalised.

In view of the difficulties encountered in dealing with ZymZen the PC believes that it would be desirable for Russel Grant and me to meet with our account manager and other staff in Sydney as soon as possible. The following motion was passed: *That PC recommend to Council that Ron and Russell should meet with ZymZen in Surry Hills (Sydney) to resolve outstanding issues. ARS to fund travel and accommodation.*

Recommendation: That Council approve travel for Ron Hacker and Russell Grant to Sydney to meet with key staff from ZymZen and resolve outstanding issues for web site development and management.

d) social media

Jodie Ward's resignation as Social Media Editor has been accepted by Council and a recommendation from PC to appoint Wright Social (Heidi Wright) as the interim SME has been accepted. Heidi will take up the position from 16 July. She has also agreed to review the paper prepared for Council on the strategic role of social media and will undertake this work as a priority after 16 July.

Motion: That the Publication Committee report be accepted.

Moved: Gus Whyte

Seconded: Don Burnside

Carried

Discussion from Publications Committee report:

- Special editions of TRJ were discussed as there may be two in 2019
- Significant TRJ papers over the last five years to be published electronically
- Colour pages in TRJ – Bob raised the use of colour to make graphs etc clearer to interpret. Colour pages are \$330 each. Don will send a copy of the CSIRO publishing contract to Bob. It was suggested that the matter be revisited when the contract is renewed.
- Difficulties with our website host ZymZen were noted. The visit by Ron Hacker and Russell Grant to Sydney will hopefully resolve the problem. An indicative budget for this visit from the Publications Committee is to be requested and then considered by the ARS Council out-of-session. (Bob to action)

7. General/New Business:

a. Canberra ARS Conference Proposal

Summary of recent activity provided by Cathy Waters:-

- Need reports from previous ARS conferences (Bob to send all reports from 2008 to 2015 conferences and Don to send 2017 report to Cathy)
- Accommodation costs in Canberra will be a challenge, but the committee is looking at all options
- Level of sponsorship is going to be crucial
- Discounts on registrations from ARS members is to be decided
- Need a concerted effort to attract new members to the conference

A copy of the Canberra ARS Conference proposal was tabled and discussed.

Motion: That the Canberra ARS Conference proposal be accepted and \$15,000 be made available for seed funding so that planning for the conference can proceed.

Moved: Don Burnside

Seconded: Gus Whyte

Carried

b. Strategic Planning Meeting

This is the first ARS Council meeting since February 2018. Therefore the push to reinvigorate the development of the strategic plan for the ARS must continue as a high priority. David, Don & Bob to meet in Brisbane on the weekend of the 13th & 14th October after the National Landcare

Conference to continue the development of the strategic plan. Other Council members & PC members will also be invited to attend (Bob to action).

8. Council meeting dates for 2018

- 12th September
 - 21st November
- (Note: all of these dates are Wednesdays)

9. Next meeting of Council:

5.00 pm (Qld time) Wednesday 12th September 2018




















































10. Meeting close: 7.20pm

LIST OF ACTIONS:-

- A. **ARS Strategic Plan**
 - a. Telephone meeting to be held between David Phelps, Don Burnside & Bob Shepherd 4.00 to 5.00pm Saturday 4th August 2018 to continue with actions as outlined before the Port Augusta ARS Conference.
 - b. David, Don & Bob to meet in Brisbane on the weekend of the 13th & 14th October after the National Australian Landcare Conference to continue the development of the strategic plan. Other Council members & PC members will also be invited to attend (**Bob to action**).
- B. **The RMN** – Additional newsletters from relevant organisations are needed from other states & the NT as possible outlets for RMN articles. These could include pastoral industry, indigenous groups, NRM groups, Pastoral Boards, Bush Heritage (and other like-minded organisations), extension organisations, etc (**all Council members to action; Bob to collate list**)
- C. **2024 IRC bid** – check with Noelene Duckett that Dana Kelly's letter (3rd March 2018) made it into the RMN (**Note**: the deadline was missed. (**Bob to action**))
- D. **2024 IRC bid** – A meeting outside ARS Council is required within the next month to progress the bid and enlist additional people. David to email for the selection of a suitable date (**David to action**)
- E. **Adelaide Convention Centre** – a brief report to be written and circulated to ARS Council members after David's 2017 visit (**David to action**)
- F. **International Year of Rangelands & Pastoralists** – the RMS of Mongolia is advancing the IYR&P. ARS may need to write a letter of support. Dana Kelly is enlisting support of the Australian Government. The actual year is still uncertain (**item on standby**)
- G. **ARS awards** – Current fellowships are for outstanding service to the ARS and the rangelands. There is a need for a new category of award for those who have given outstanding service to the rangelands only. Emails received to date to be circulated to ARS Council members (**Don to action**)
- H. **Role Statements for Publications Committee Members** - check that they are not still drafts. (**Bob to action**)
- I. **Congratulatory letter to Port Augusta ARS Conference Organising Committee** – Final report has been received; letter now to be written (**Bob & David to action**)
- J. **Updating the 1984 book "Management of Australia's Rangelands"** – A copy of Ron Hacker's email on costs to be re-sent to ARS Council members (**David to action**)
- K. **Paid ARS Life Membership** – no progress to date. Logistics of proposal to be drafted by end of 2018 (**Don to action**)
- L. **ARS Conference Canberra 2019**
 - a. An initial report is to be requested for the next ARS Council meeting after a phone hook-up between David Phelps, Ken Hodgkinson & Mark Stafford-Smith (**David to action**).
 - b. Send reports from 2008 to 2015 ARS conferences to Cathy Waters (**Bob to action**)
 - c. Send report from 2017 conference to Cathy Waters (**Don to action**)
 - d. \$15,000 be made available for seed funding so that planning for the conference can proceed. (**Don to action**)
- M. **Mark Stafford-Smith Award** – An article is to be written for the RMN (**Don to action**)
- N. **Underfunding of rangeland-based NRM groups** – a letter has been drafted (**Bob, David & Megan to finalise and send**)
- O. **Burleigh Dodds Science Publishing** (email 31st July 6.13am) Ron Hacker urged caution as CSIRO are our current publisher. David to circulate relevant emails to Council (**David to action**)
- P. **Science & Technology Australia** (email 25th July 2018 8.50pm) Membership costs to be ascertained and sent to Council members (**Bob to action**)
- Q. **Membership**
 - a. Write a letter to non-renewed members giving them 7 days to renew (**Don to draft**)
 - b. Send list of unpaid members to respective ARS Council members to chase up (**Don to send list**)
- R. **CSIRO Publishing Contract** - copy to be sent to Bob. (**Don to action**)
- S. **Publications Committee members visit to Sydney**. An indicative budget for this visit is to be requested and then considered by the ARS Council out-of-session. (**Bob to action**)





Appendix 1.

ARS Correspondence 1st March to 1st August 2018.





























 RE: ARS Council Meeting - Quorum	Wed 01-Aug-18 10:11 AM
 Re: ARS Council Meeting - Quorum	Wed 01-Aug-18 9:04 AM
 ARS Council Meeting - Quorum	Tue 31-Jul-18 9:59 PM
 RE: Australia Rangeland Society and Burleigh Dodds Science Publishing	Tue 31-Jul-18 1:13 PM
 RE: Australia Rangeland Society and Burleigh Dodds Science Publishing	Tue 31-Jul-18 8:57 AM
 RE: Australia Rangeland Society and Burleigh Dodds Science Publishing	Tue 31-Jul-18 7:52 AM
 Re: Australia Rangeland Society and Burleigh Dodds Science Publishing	Tue 31-Jul-18 7:47 AM
 RE: Australia Rangeland Society and Burleigh Dodds Science Publishing	Tue 31-Jul-18 7:01 AM
 RE: Australia Rangeland Society and Burleigh Dodds Science Publishing	Tue 31-Jul-18 6:42 AM
 RE: Reports for ARS Council Meeting	Tue 31-Jul-18 6:16 AM
  Fwd: Australia Rangeland Society and Burleigh Dodds Science Publishing	Tue 31-Jul-18 6:13 AM
 RE: URGENT - Formal proposal for ARS2019 in Canberra	Mon 30-Jul-18 11:01 PM
 RE: Reports for ARS Council Meeting	Mon 30-Jul-18 10:36 PM
 RE: Reports for ARS Council Meeting	Mon 30-Jul-18 9:47 PM
  FW: URGENT - Formal proposal for ARS2019 in Canberra	Mon 30-Jul-18 9:30 PM
  Reports for ARS Council Meeting	Mon 30-Jul-18 9:29 PM
 Test Run from Bob 9.26pm 30-07-2018	Mon 30-Jul-18 9:26 PM
  RE: July RMN	Mon 30-Jul-18 1:54 PM
  URGENT - Formal proposal for ARS2019 in Canberra	Mon 30-Jul-18 1:44 PM
  RE: Reports for ARS Council Meeting	Mon 30-Jul-18 1:38 PM
 RE: Formal proposal for ARS2019 in Canberra	Mon 30-Jul-18 1:36 PM
  Fwd: Formal proposal for ARS2019 in Canberra	Mon 30-Jul-18 8:45 AM
 RE: Actions Arising Feb 2018 ARS Council Meeting	Mon 30-Jul-18 8:03 AM
  ARS Council Meeting #262 - Supporting Documents	Sun 29-Jul-18 11:39 PM
  RE: July RMN	Sun 29-Jul-18 11:38 PM
  RE: URGENT - Formal proposal for ARS2019 in Canberra	Sun 29-Jul-18 11:14 PM
<hr/>	
  FW: Science & Technology Australia Membership	Sun 29-Jul-18 8:33 PM
 RE: ARS Account - DomainName Services Website Renewal July 2018	Sun 29-Jul-18 8:31 PM
 RE: URGENT - Formal proposal for ARS2019 in Canberra	Sun 29-Jul-18 8:27 PM
  RE: July RMN	Sun 29-Jul-18 7:49 PM
<hr/>	
Date: Yesterday	
 Declined: ARS Council Meeting Wednesday 5.00pm (Qld time)1st August 2018	Sat 28-Jul-18 10:12 AM
 ARS Council Meeting Wednesday 5.00pm (Qld time)1st August 2018	Sat 28-Jul-18 7:27 AM
 RE: URGENT - Formal proposal for ARS2019 in Canberra	Sat 28-Jul-18 7:27 AM
<hr/>	
Date: Last Week	
 RE: PC report for Council	Fri 27-Jul-18 10:06 PM
 RE: URGENT - Formal proposal for ARS2019 in Canberra	Fri 27-Jul-18 7:58 PM
  FW: PC report for Council	Fri 27-Jul-18 6:53 PM
 URGENT - Formal proposal for ARS2019 in Canberra	Fri 27-Jul-18 2:06 PM
 Accepted: ARS Council Meeting Wednesday 5.00pm (Qld time)1st August 2018	Fri 27-Jul-18 11:55 AM

 Re: Publication Committee Report for ARS Council Meeting 1st August 2018	Fri 27-Jul-18 9:45 AM
 Tentative: ARS Council Meeting Wednesday 5.00pm (Qld time)1st August 2018	Fri 27-Jul-18 9:44 AM
 Publication Committee Report for ARS Council Meeting 1st August 2018	Thu 26-Jul-18 10:25 PM
 Reports for ARS Council Meeting	Thu 26-Jul-18 10:16 PM
 @ ARS Council Meeting Wednesday 5.00pm (Qld time)1st August 2018	Thu 26-Jul-18 10:11 PM
 RE: possibility of a new award(s)	Thu 26-Jul-18 6:07 PM
 possibility of a new award(s)	Thu 26-Jul-18 11:58 AM
 @ Fwd: Science & Technology Australia Membership	Wed 25-Jul-18 8:50 PM
 Re: ARS Account - DomainName Services Website Renewal July 2018	Wed 25-Jul-18 8:48 PM
 RE: Webex meeting invitation: ARS Council Meeting Wednesday 5.00pm (Qld time) 1st August 2018	Wed 25-Jul-18 3:03 PM
 RE: ARS Account - DomainName Services Website Renewal July 2018	Wed 25-Jul-18 11:14 AM
 @ Webex meeting invitation: ARS Council Meeting Wednesday 5.00pm (Qld time) 1st August 2018	Tue 24-Jul-18 10:45 PM
 @ Webex meeting invitation: ARS Council Meeting	Tue 24-Jul-18 10:32 PM
 @ ARS Account - DomainName Services Website Renewal July 2018	Tue 24-Jul-18 7:57 PM

Date: Three Weeks Ago


 @ Postponement of ARS Council General Meeting 5.00pm (Qld Time)11th July 2018	Sun 08-Jul-18 9:56 PM
 RE: ARS Council Meeting 11th July 2018	Sun 08-Jul-18 9:44 PM
 RE: ARS Council Meeting 11th July 2018	Sun 08-Jul-18 12:49 PM
 RE: ARS Council Meeting 11th July 2018	Sun 08-Jul-18 9:13 AM

Date: Earlier this Month


 RE: ARS Council Meeting 11th July 2018	Sat 07-Jul-18 10:34 PM
 Re: ARS Council Meeting 11th July 2018	Sat 07-Jul-18 6:40 PM
 ARS Council Meeting 11th July 2018	Sat 07-Jul-18 5:54 PM
 @ ARS Social Media	Thu 05-Jul-18 10:35 AM
 RE: Social Media Editor's Position & Social Media Discussion Paper - Motions	Thu 05-Jul-18 9:14 AM
 Re: UGC/IRC 2020 Kenya	Wed 04-Jul-18 9:38 PM
 Re: UGC/IRC 2020 Kenya	Wed 04-Jul-18 9:37 PM
 Social Media Editor's Position & Social Media Discussion Paper - Motions	Wed 04-Jul-18 9:36 PM
 @ UGC/IRC 2020 Kenya	Wed 04-Jul-18 1:01 PM
 Re: Social Media Editor's Position & Social Media Discussion Paper - Motions	Wed 04-Jul-18 12:27 PM
 RE: Social Media Editor's Position & Social Media Discussion Paper - Motions	Wed 04-Jul-18 11:38 AM
 RE: Social Media Editor's Position & Social Media Discussion Paper - Motions	Wed 04-Jul-18 10:18 AM
 RE: Social Media Editor's Position & Social Media Discussion Paper - Motions	Wed 04-Jul-18 10:11 AM
 RE: Social Media Editor's Position & Social Media Discussion Paper - Motions	Wed 04-Jul-18 10:06 AM
 Social Media Editor's Position & Social Media Discussion Paper - Motions	Tue 03-Jul-18 10:59 PM
 Re: SM Discussion Paper	Tue 03-Jul-18 10:03 PM
 RE: Resignation of Social Media Editor and arrangements	Tue 03-Jul-18 8:53 PM
 SM Discussion Paper	Tue 03-Jul-18 8:21 PM
 RE: Resignation of Social Media Editor and arrangements	Tue 03-Jul-18 8:20 PM
 RE: Resignation of Social Media Editor and arrangements	Tue 03-Jul-18 2:08 PM
 RE: ARS Council General Meeting 5.00pm (Qld Time)11th July 2018	Tue 03-Jul-18 8:04 AM
 Resignation of Social Media Editor and arrangements	Tue 03-Jul-18 5:51 AM
 SM discussion paper	Mon 02-Jul-18 3:16 PM
 Resignation of Social Media Editor and arrangements	Mon 02-Jul-18 2:58 PM
 RE: ARS Council Meeting Dates 2018	Mon 02-Jul-18 1:24 PM
 ARS Council Meeting Dates 2018	Mon 02-Jul-18 12:57 PM
 @ ARS Council Meetings	Mon 02-Jul-18 12:46 PM
 ARS Council Meetings	Mon 02-Jul-18 9:54 AM

Date: Last Month

 @ ARS Council General Meeting 5.00pm (Qld Time)11th July 2018	Sat 30-Jun-18 6:35 PM
---	-----------------------

 RE: Invitation to become a member of the Publications Committee of the Australian Rangeland Society Tue 26-Jun-18 3:13 PM

Date: Sunday

 @ RE: ARS AGM Minutes 2nd Draft Sun 24-Jun-18 3:13 PM
 RE: Consortia subscriptions to TRJ Sun 24-Jun-18 1:07 PM

Date: Last Week















 @ MLA Project - Proposed Tropical Beef Centre in Townsville - Survey Sat 23-Jun-18 7:36 PM
 @ Consortia subscriptions to TRJ Sat 23-Jun-18 1:42 PM

 @ MLA Project - Proposed Tropical Beef Centre in Townsville - Survey Sat 23-Jun-18 1:36 PM
 FW: Consortia subscriptions to TRJ Fri 22-Jun-18 9:01 AM
 RE: ARS Journal - Institutional Subscriptions Fri 22-Jun-18 8:57 AM
 Re: ARS AGM Minutes 2nd Draft Thu 21-Jun-18 11:22 PM
 @ ARS AGM Minutes 2nd Draft Thu 21-Jun-18 10:08 PM
 ARS Journal - Institutional Subscriptions Thu 21-Jun-18 9:29 PM
 Re: ARS AGM 2018 Draft Minutes Wed 20-Jun-18 9:05 PM
 ARS AGM 2018 Draft Minutes Wed 20-Jun-18 8:30 PM
 Re: ARS Web Site Editor appointment Tue 19-Jun-18 11:29 PM
 Re: ARS Web Site Editor appointment Tue 19-Jun-18 7:26 PM
 IRC Rangelands Congress bid Mon 18-Jun-18 9:22 PM
 @ RE: ARS AGM 2018 Draft Minutes Sun 17-Jun-18 7:38 PM
 @ RE: ARS AGM 2018 Draft Minutes Sun 17-Jun-18 12:47 PM
 @ RE: Invitation to become a member of the Publications Committee of the Australian Rangeland Society Sun 17-Jun-18 11:50 AM































Date: Two Weeks Ago

 RE: Invitation to become a member of the Publications Committee of the Australian Rangeland Society Sat 16-Jun-18 10:27 PM
 @ ARS Web Site Editor appointment Sat 16-Jun-18 9:48 PM
 @ Invitation to become a member of the Publications Committee of the Australian Rangeland Society Sat 16-Jun-18 9:26 PM
 @ ARS-PublicationsCttee-Invite Daryl Green June 2018 Thu 14-Jun-18 10:52 PM
 RE: ARS - Appointment to Publications Committee Thu 14-Jun-18 10:27 PM
 @ Covering letter ARS website editor R Grant 290518 & ROLE STATEMENT WEBSITE EDITOR_DRAFT Thu 14-Jun-18 10:26 PM
 Re: ARS - Appointment to Publications Committee Thu 14-Jun-18 9:50 PM
 ARS - Appointment to Publications Committee Thu 14-Jun-18 8:55 PM
 Re: ARS - Appointment to Publications Committee Thu 14-Jun-18 7:58 PM
 ARS - Appointment to Publications Committee Thu 14-Jun-18 12:39 AM
 @ ARS Website Editor Thu 14-Jun-18 12:17 AM
 @ RE: ARS AGM 2018 Draft Minutes Sun 10-Jun-18 2:30 PM


























	RE: Recommendation for appointment of web site editor	Sat 09-Jun-18 10:35 PM
	@ ARS Website Editor	Sat 09-Jun-18 10:27 PM
	Appointment Letter to Darryl Green	Sat 09-Jun-18 10:23 PM
	@ ARS AGM 2018 Draft Minutes	Sat 09-Jun-18 10:20 PM
	RE: Recommendation for appointment of web site editor	Fri 08-Jun-18 2:33 PM
	Fwd: Supporting our Churchill Fellows to Maximise Impact	Fri 08-Jun-18 2:32 PM
	@ Re: Spatially Enabled Livestock Management Symposium	Fri 08-Jun-18 2:25 PM
	RE: Spatially Enabled Livestock Management Symposium	Fri 08-Jun-18 2:21 PM
	@ RE: Spatially Enabled Livestock Management Symposium	Fri 08-Jun-18 2:18 PM
	FW: Spatially Enabled Livestock Management Symposium	Fri 08-Jun-18 2:15 PM
	RE: Recommendation for appointment of web site editor	Fri 08-Jun-18 11:27 AM
	Re: Recommendation for appointment of web site editor	Fri 08-Jun-18 10:44 AM
	RE: Recommendation for appointment of web site editor	Fri 08-Jun-18 10:14 AM
	RE: Recommendation for appointment of web site editor	Fri 08-Jun-18 8:21 AM
	RE: Recommendation for appointment of web site editor	Fri 08-Jun-18 8:12 AM
	RE: Recommendation for appointment of web site editor	Fri 08-Jun-18 8:00 AM
	@ Recommendation for appointment of web site editor	Thu 07-Jun-18 4:19 PM
	RE: ARS NRM support letter 2018 SG comment	Tue 05-Jun-18 2:43 PM
	RE: ARS NRM support letter 2018 SG comment	Tue 05-Jun-18 2:20 PM
	RE: ARS NRM support letter 2018 SG comment	Tue 05-Jun-18 10:52 AM
	Re: ARS NRM support letter 2018 SG comment	Tue 05-Jun-18 6:33 AM
	Automatic reply: ARS NRM support letter 2018 SG comment	Tue 05-Jun-18 6:33 AM
	@ ARS NRM support letter 2018 SG comment	Tue 05-Jun-18 6:30 AM
	RE: Tax invoice paid/ATO refund received	Mon 04-Jun-18 11:16 PM
	RE: Purchase dates for 2017 shares - 2 sided document - R & L Shepherd	Mon 04-Jun-18 11:12 PM
	RE: Correspondence from Council	Mon 04-Jun-18 10:47 PM
	Re: Letter to Minister Rangelands Funding	Mon 04-Jun-18 10:43 PM
	RE: Correspondence from Council	Mon 04-Jun-18 10:14 PM
	RE: Letter to Minister Rangelands Funding	Mon 04-Jun-18 10:04 PM
	RE: Australian Rangeland Society - Invitation to collaborate	Mon 04-Jun-18 9:54 PM
	RE: ARS Fellowship - Peter Schmidt (ex Agency, founder of OBE Beef)	Mon 04-Jun-18 9:47 PM
	Re: FW: Web site Editor role	Mon 04-Jun-18 5:25 PM
	Re: Web site Editor role	Mon 04-Jun-18 4:54 PM
	RE: Web site Editor role	Mon 04-Jun-18 4:30 PM
	Correspondence from Council	Mon 04-Jun-18 3:01 PM
	Re: FW: Web site Editor role	Mon 04-Jun-18 2:33 PM
	RE: ARS Fellowship - Peter Schmidt (ex Agency, founder of OBE Beef)	Mon 04-Jun-18 11:52 AM
	RE: Web site Editor role	Mon 04-Jun-18 11:52 AM
	RE: Australian Rangeland Society - Invitation to collaborate	Mon 04-Jun-18 11:38 AM
	RE: Web site Editor role	Mon 04-Jun-18 11:35 AM
	RE: TRJ report	Mon 04-Jun-18 11:02 AM
	@ ARS NRM support letter 2018 SG comment	Mon 04-Jun-18 10:53 AM
	RE: Web site Editor role	Mon 04-Jun-18 10:27 AM
	@ FW: Web site Editor role	Mon 04-Jun-18 9:49 AM
	Letter to Minister Rangelands Funding	Mon 04-Jun-18 9:15 AM
	RE: Australian Rangeland Society - Invitation to collaborate	Sun 03-Jun-18 8:27 PM
	RE: Australian Rangeland Society - Invitation to collaborate	Sun 03-Jun-18 6:53 PM
	@ RE: Funding of Rangeland-Based Regional NRM Groups	Sun 03-Jun-18 1:38 PM
	Australian Rangeland Society - Invitation to collaborate	Sun 03-Jun-18 1:13 PM
	ARS Google Drive	Sun 03-Jun-18 12:02 PM
	ARS Fellowship - Peter Schmidt (ex Agency, founder of OBE Beef)	Sun 03-Jun-18 11:42 AM

 RE: TRJ report	Wed 30-May-18 7:51 PM
 RE: Finance Report for the AGM	Wed 30-May-18 3:30 PM
 @ Finance Report for the AGM	Wed 30-May-18 3:03 PM
 RE: ARS AGM - Documents	Sun 27-May-18 6:05 PM
 ARS AGM - President's Annual Report	Sun 27-May-18 5:45 PM
 @ ARS AGM - Documents	Sun 27-May-18 5:36 PM
 ARS AGM	Sun 27-May-18 4:48 PM
 ARS AGM	Sun 27-May-18 4:45 PM
 @ WebEx meeting invitation: ARS Annual General Meeting	Fri 25-May-18 9:18 AM
 RE: ARS AGM (the Secretary Returns!)	Mon 21-May-18 5:19 PM
 @ RE: ARS AGM (the Secretary Returns!) - yeahhh!	Mon 21-May-18 12:21 PM
 RE: ARS AGM (the Secretary Returns!)	Sun 20-May-18 8:07 PM
 RE: ARS AGM (the Secretary Returns!)	Sun 20-May-18 12:59 PM
 @ ARS AGM (the Secretary Returns!)	Sun 20-May-18 7:35 AM

Date: Older

 @ Draft Annual Report	Mon 16-Apr-18 11:45 AM
 @ NUFFIELD 2019 Scholarship Launch Materials: Global Adventure to inspire farming's change-makers	Tue 10-Apr-18 11:52 AM
 RE: ARS Council Meeting #262 Wednesday 11 April 2018 5.00pm Qld Time - membership report	Mon 09-Apr-18 10:36 PM
 RE: ARS Council Meeting #262 Wednesday 11 April 2018 5.00pm Qld Time - membership report	Mon 09-Apr-18 6:07 PM
 RE: ARS Council Meeting #262 Wednesday 11 April 2018 5.00pm Qld Time - membership report	Mon 09-Apr-18 4:29 PM
 Re: ARS Council Meeting #262 Wednesday 11 April 2018 5.00pm Qld Time - membership report	Mon 09-Apr-18 4:24 PM
 RE: ARS Council Meeting #262 Wednesday 11 April February 2018 5.00pm Qld Time - Finance report	Mon 09-Apr-18 12:45 PM
 RE: ARS Council Meeting #262 Wednesday 11 April February 2018 5.00pm Qld Time - Finance report	Mon 09-Apr-18 12:18 PM
 RE: ARS Council Meeting #262 Wednesday 11 April February 2018 5.00pm Qld Time - Finance report	Mon 09-Apr-18 11:56 AM
 RE: ARS Council Meeting #262 Wednesday 11 April February 2018 5.00pm Qld Time - Finance report	Mon 09-Apr-18 9:06 AM
 RE: ARS Council Meeting #262 Wednesday 11 April February 2018 5.00pm Qld Time - Finance report	Mon 09-Apr-18 8:08 AM
 RE: ARS Council Meeting #262 Wednesday 11 April February 2018 5.00pm Qld Time - Finance report	Sun 08-Apr-18 8:56 PM
 Re: ARS Council Meeting #262 Wednesday 11 April February 2018 5.00pm Qld Time - Finance report	Sun 08-Apr-18 8:42 PM
 RE: ARS Council Meeting #262 Wednesday 11 April February 2018 5.00pm Qld Time - Finance report	Sun 08-Apr-18 8:33 PM
 Re: ARS Council Meeting #262 Wednesday 11 April February 2018 5.00pm Qld Time - Finance report	Sat 07-Apr-18 10:25 PM
 @ ARS Council Meeting #262 Wednesday 11 April 2018 5.00pm Qld Time - membership report	Sat 07-Apr-18 2:14 PM
 @ ARS Council Meeting #262 Wednesday 11 April February 2018 5.00pm Qld Time - Finance report	Sat 07-Apr-18 1:33 PM
 FW: Monthly oDASH Report For Your Company Australian Rangeland Society	Thu 05-Apr-18 2:39 PM
 FW: Rangeland Management !	Thu 05-Apr-18 11:46 AM
 @ Report for Council meeting 11 April 2018	Thu 05-Apr-18 10:02 AM
 @ FW: ARS Social Media	Sat 31-Mar-18 9:46 AM
 RE: Future of Northern Rangelands	Sat 31-Mar-18 5:38 AM
 RE: Your Sage subscription invoice is Due	Thu 29-Mar-18 6:13 PM
 RE: Your Sage subscription invoice is Due	Thu 29-Mar-18 4:57 PM
 FW: Your Sage subscription invoice is Due	Thu 29-Mar-18 3:23 PM
 austrangesoc.com.au Something I Forgot to Say about My Fuel Efficiency Infographic	Thu 29-Mar-18 10:05 AM
 Your Sage subscription invoice is Due	Wed 28-Mar-18 10:05 AM
 RE: First call - IGC and IRC Congress 2020	Tue 27-Mar-18 4:18 PM
 RE: First call - IGC and IRC Congress 2020	Tue 27-Mar-18 10:31 AM
 RE: First call - IGC and IRC Congress 2020	Tue 27-Mar-18 9:39 AM
 Re: First call - IGC and IRC Congress 2020	Tue 27-Mar-18 8:09 AM
 @ FW: First call - IGC and IRC Congress 2020	Tue 27-Mar-18 7:43 AM
 RE: ARS Social Media	Mon 26-Mar-18 8:04 PM
 RE: Funding of Rangeland-Based Regional NRM Groups	Mon 26-Mar-18 1:43 PM

@ RE: Call for applications for Travel Grants and Scholarship Grants	Mon 26-Mar-18 11:26 AM
@ RE: Call for applications for Travel Grants and Scholarship Grants	Sun 25-Mar-18 7:39 PM
RE: Call for applications for Travel Grants and Scholarship Grants	Sun 25-Mar-18 10:44 AM
@ RE: Call for applications for Travel Grants and Scholarship Grants	Sun 25-Mar-18 10:29 AM
RE: ARS Social Media	Thu 22-Mar-18 8:08 PM
@ ARS Social Media	Thu 22-Mar-18 6:56 PM
RE: Subscription Notification	Wed 21-Mar-18 4:56 PM
RE: Subscription Notification	Wed 21-Mar-18 10:36 AM
RE: Actions Arising Feb 2018 ARS Council Meeting	Tue 20-Mar-18 1:09 PM
FW: Subscription Notification	Tue 20-Mar-18 1:03 PM
RE: Actions Arising Feb 2018 ARS Council Meeting	Tue 20-Mar-18 10:42 AM
RE: Scam alert? Your email	Mon 19-Mar-18 6:55 AM
Scam alert? Your email	Mon 19-Mar-18 6:49 AM
RE: Funding of Rangeland-Based Regional NRM Groups	Sun 18-Mar-18 9:44 AM
RE: Actions Arising Feb 2018 ARS Council Meeting	Sun 18-Mar-18 9:19 AM
Funding of Rangeland-Based Regional NRM Groups	Sun 18-Mar-18 9:04 AM
@ Actions Arising Feb 2018 ARS Council Meeting	Sun 18-Mar-18 8:55 AM
@ RE: ARS February Council Meeting Minutes (Draft)	Sat 17-Mar-18 11:33 PM
RE: ARS February Council Meeting Minutes (Draft)	Sat 17-Mar-18 1:05 PM
RE: ARS February Council Meeting Minutes (Draft)	Sat 17-Mar-18 10:22 AM
RE: ARS February Council Meeting Minutes (Draft)	Fri 16-Mar-18 10:05 PM
RE: ARS Council Minutes	Fri 16-Mar-18 9:12 AM
RE: ARS February Council Meeting Minutes (Draft)	Fri 16-Mar-18 7:49 AM
@ RE: ARS Council Minutes	Thu 15-Mar-18 9:54 PM
RE: ARS February Council Meeting Minutes (Draft)	Thu 15-Mar-18 9:30 PM
RE: Attendance at Council meetings	Thu 15-Mar-18 6:58 PM
RE: President's column - March newsletter	Wed 14-Mar-18 9:56 PM
RE: Call for applications for Travel Grants and Scholarship Grants	Wed 14-Mar-18 9:55 PM
RE: Renewal	Wed 14-Mar-18 9:51 PM
Renewal	Wed 14-Mar-18 9:43 PM
@ AGM Meeting Notice - for the March RMN newsletter	Wed 14-Mar-18 9:40 PM
RE: ARS February Council Meeting Minutes (Draft)	Wed 14-Mar-18 9:28 PM
Attendance at Council meetings	Wed 14-Mar-18 9:15 PM
Final Report	Wed 14-Mar-18 6:53 PM
@ ARS Port Augusta Conference Final Report	Wed 14-Mar-18 6:51 PM
@ FW: Final Report	Wed 14-Mar-18 5:11 PM
@ RE: Call for applications for Travel Grants and Scholarship Grants	Wed 14-Mar-18 10:55 AM
RE: Call for applications for Travel Grants and Scholarship Grants	Tue 13-Mar-18 8:45 PM
@ ARS CSIRO contracts	Tue 13-Mar-18 1:54 PM
RE: Articles for the March RMN newsletter	Tue 13-Mar-18 11:50 AM
RE: President's column - March newsletter	Tue 13-Mar-18 11:48 AM
Attendance at Council meetings	Tue 13-Mar-18 11:03 AM
@ PC Report for the Annual Report	Tue 13-Mar-18 10:59 AM
RE: Australian Rangeland Society Conference - Canberra 2019	Mon 12-Mar-18 7:50 PM
@ RE: FW: Your SurveyMonkey account will be deleted in 7 days	Mon 12-Mar-18 7:29 PM
RE: Australian Rangeland Society Conference - Canberra 2019	Mon 12-Mar-18 7:50 AM
RE: Future Council dates	Mon 12-Mar-18 7:38 AM
@ RE: ARS February Council Meeting Minutes (Draft)	Sun 11-Mar-18 10:24 PM
RE: ARS February Council Meeting Minutes (Draft)	Sun 11-Mar-18 9:32 PM
RE: ARS PC letters of invitation	Sun 11-Mar-18 9:30 PM
RE: ARS February Council Meeting Minutes (Draft)	Sun 11-Mar-18 9:25 PM
@ ARS PC letters of invitation	Sun 11-Mar-18 3:49 PM
RE: FW: Your SurveyMonkey account will be deleted in 7 days	Sun 11-Mar-18 3:49 PM

	RE: ARS February Council Meeting Minutes (Draft)	Sun 11-Mar-18 3:31 PM
	RE: Call for applications for Travel Grants and Scholarship Grants	Sun 11-Mar-18 3:21 PM
	RE: Australian Rangeland Society Conference - Canberra 2019	Sun 11-Mar-18 3:12 PM
	Ⓜ President's column - March newsletter	Sun 11-Mar-18 2:50 PM
	Ⓜ ARS February Council Meeting Minutes (Draft)	Sun 11-Mar-18 11:31 AM
	RE: Future Council dates	Sat 10-Mar-18 8:30 AM
	Ⓜ RE: ARS 2017 Minutes	Fri 09-Mar-18 5:12 PM
	Re: FW: Introducing the first edition of Bush Banter	Fri 09-Mar-18 8:49 AM
	RE: ARS 2017 financial statements	Fri 09-Mar-18 6:30 AM
	RE: ARS 2017 financial statements	Thu 08-Mar-18 8:51 PM
	FW: Introducing the first edition of Bush Banter	Thu 08-Mar-18 2:31 PM
	Future Council dates	Thu 08-Mar-18 8:43 AM
	Re: FW: Cover for TRJ	Sun 04-Mar-18 11:50 AM
	Ⓜ FW: Cover for TRJ	Sun 04-Mar-18 11:26 AM
	Ⓜ ARS Membership State Library NWS	Sun 04-Mar-18 8:29 AM
	Re: FW: IRC 2024 - Australian Bid	Sat 03-Mar-18 6:00 PM
	FW: IRC 2024 - Australian Bid	Sat 03-Mar-18 5:42 PM
	Re: IRC 2024 - Australian Bid	Sat 03-Mar-18 12:18 PM
	RE: IRC 2024 - Australian Bid	Sat 03-Mar-18 8:19 AM
	RE: ARS Council Meeting #261 Wednesday 28th February 2018 PC Report Recommendations.	Fri 02-Mar-18 1:03 PM
	ARS Council Meeting #261 Wednesday 28th February 2018 PC Report Recommendations.	Thu 01-Mar-18 11:07 PM
	Ⓜ RMN President's column feedback please	Thu 01-Mar-18 11:02 PM
	FW: ARS Council Meeting #261 Wednesday 28th February 2018 5.00pm Qld Time	Thu 01-Mar-18 11:34 AM
	Ⓜ FW: RMN President's column feedback please	Thu 01-Mar-18 11:32 AM
	RE: Addendum to PC report	Thu 01-Mar-18 8:03 AM